Parent Council Minutes
Low Port Primary School
Wednesday, 19 August 2020 at 7pm held on Zoom
Attendees
Parent Council Members - Rebecca Holmes (Chair), Rebecca Smallwood (Vice Chair),

Michelle Fathi (Clerk), Sara Buchanan, Kate O’Hara, Patricia Clark, Emma McGroarty, Aileen 
Landles, Caroline Quigley, Gillian Reynolds, Gillian McDonald, Kimberly Paton 
Staff – Mark Wheelhouse (Acting Head), Natalie McCartney (Acting Principal Teacher), Lauren Smith
	Agenda Item/Notes
	Action

	1. Welcome, Introductions and Apologies

· RH welcomed everyone to the meeting and we had introductions 
· Apologies received from Tom Conn and Chloe Wells

	

	2. Review of Previous Minutes
It was asked if we could refrain from mentioning Parent Council (PC) members’ names in the minutes.  No objections were received to this proposal.

	

	3. Head Teacher’s Report
MW reported on the current status and the arrangements in place.  There is no social distancing required within groups as a class of children.  This had raised concerns with composite classes.  West Lothian Council (WLC) have been very supportive of these classes and children are now able to mix.  Adults still need to maintain two metres distancing between themselves unless there is a medical intervention.  No masks and gloves are required for the adults but welcomed if they choose to do so.
A recent change to the guidance meant that no parents are allowed on the playground and MW understands the concerns that the parent body had in moving the congestion to another area at drop off/pick up.  He feels that they have worked well with the Chair and found ways in making safe alternatives to address this concern.   There are also differences in the break and lunch times.  Currently there are two separate break times and lunch has been split into two 25 minute slots.
MW thanked everyone for their patience and understanding so far.  He wanted everyone to understand that the guidance issued by WLC often comes at short notice requiring quick implementation.  In such times they will involve the Chair for parent council views.  He stressed that it is their intention to return to normal as soon as possible and as soon as guidance allows.

In terms of school closure MW stressed that all current efforts are at keeping the school opened; the likelihood of it closing are exceptionally small but if this was to happen it would revert to online learning, subject to local authority guidance.

The School are looking for parental and community engagement.  Certain activities to involve parents as much as possible since they are not able to have an open door policy, when school is opened.
They would also value support in relation to their outdoor spaces in particular the secret garden which is currently overgrown and inaccessible.  They need it more than ever now and any sort of support would be really appreciated.  

The school wants to increase parental engagement and home learning along with support on parental feedback, both good and bad and on a regular basis.  The school are looking for help from the PC in compiling a parental survey for every term. 
The chair thanked MW and said that their hard work over this period had not gone unnoticed.

A member of the PC asked if there was some way the school could relook at lunch since asking children to sit for 25 mins in the lunch hall might be too much and it can get quite noisy.  MW agreed that it can get quite noisy and advised that they will look at this regularly to see what changes, if any could be made. 
The Chair to look at a marquee which could be a useful addition as discussed pre lockdown
The Vice Chair accepted to lead a small working group in relation to the parental engagement request from MW.  SB, GR and PC volunteered to be part of the working group. 

The Chair would lead a small working group in tidying up the grounds.  EM, GR, GF, KO volunteered to help. 
	RH

RS, SB
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RH,EM,
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	4. AGM Preparations

The Chair, the Vice Chair along with another PC forum member have worked together to revise the Constitution which is currently out of date.  They did so referring to the guidance of Connect who help support Parent Councils.  The changes were discussed and then agreed.  The final draft to be circulated to the parent body prior to the AGM for it to be approved.

As per Connect guidance the working group thought it would be a good idea to change the name of the PC to one that showed a more supportive relationship between the parents and teachers.  
New name suggestions:-
· Parent and Teacher Partnership

· School Family Partnership

· Low Port Family Partnership

· Low Port Family Forum

Any further suggestions to be submitted to the Chair prior to the AGM where a new name will be approved. 

	

	5. AOB
MW added a final thanks to everyone.  He said he feels really supported by the staff and the parent body which he is exceptionally grateful for.
Next meeting the AGM to be held on Wednesday, 2nd September 

	


